October 26, 2009

Doctoral Students' Council: Health Issues Committee

Members and Voting Alternates Present: Kim Libman (KL), Anthony Perri (AP), Colette Sosnowy (CS), Linda Neiberg (LN), Suzanne Tamang (ST – proxy for Jeremy Sideman)

Absent:

Meeting called to order at 2:05PM
1) Approval of Agenda

AP motioned to approve; seconded by CS; approved by unanimous consent.

2) Approval of Old Minutes

ST motioned to approve; seconded by AP; approved by unanimous consent.

3) Old and New Business

a) NYSHIP survey, advocacy efforts, and potential healthcare rights workshop

KL distributes a copy of proposed questions for the NYSHIP survey that is to be administered jointly by HIC and the Adjunct Project (AP).  KL states the general idea is to assess the eligibility of GC students, how NYSHIP fits in the overall picture of health coverage. After HIC reviewed and discussed the survey questions, several changes were incorporates and KL asked for a motion to vote on the changes.  CS motioned to approve the changes, LN seconded; changes passed by unanimous consent.  KL will present the questions to AP for feedback.

HIC discussed the organization of a healthcare rights workshop that would be facilitated in conjunction with a legal student with expertise in health issues.  Some concern was expressed that a workshop at the GC may not be the best place and many students are off-campus and rarely, if ever, come to GC. Despite the off-campus nature of many students, HIC members stated that there could still be value and that a GC event could be used as a pilot workshop and can be used to assess the need/structure/feasibility of future healthcare rights workshops   HIC decided that it will continue to plan and organize a healthcare rights workshop for this academic year.

KL discussed an idea for a HIC report that would provide students a cross-plan comparison of potential health insurance plans.  HIC discussed what plans should be included and suggested NYSHIP, some flavor of Medicaid (Family HealthPlus), the previous PSC plan and others.  AP noted that he has some experience with health policy and would like to assist with this endeavor.

b) Meeting with the incoming wellness director
KL reports that the new director will be starting November 1st and HIC will be requesting a meeting.  ST suggested that it could beneficial for KL to attend the meeting DSC EC will have with the director too.   
c) GC response to H1N1 (swine flu)
HIC discussed the current GC response to H1N1.  The general sentiment was that it is inadequate.  HIC members cited examples of what is being done on other college campuses in the NY area, and discussed measures they would recommend to GC administration for a more comprehensive response.  For example, computer equipment was noted as a possible vector of disease and HIC members feel that providing alcohol wipes would be an easy to implement preventative solution to what may be a potential health hazard.
d) HIC blog
KL discussed the current state of content and participation on the blog.  HIC members agreed to all make one post each, concerning a particular issue or information that would be important to other students.
e) Advocate
HIC has a dedicated column in the Advocate and discussed potential topics for future issues.  CS is preparing the content for the upcoming issue (topic: breast and testicular cancer), KL, LN and AP will each prepare content for the 3 following editions.
4) Announcements
CS provided information on upcoming Wellness Center programs and resources materials on H1N1.
5) Adjournment

ST motioned to adjourn; AP seconded; passed by unanimous consent.  Meeting adjourned at 3:53PM

Respectfully submitted by Suzanne Tamang
